
April 19, 2023 

Dear Members of AFSCME Local 154, DC37, 

A General Membership Meeting and Nomination Notice was sent out in late February, for the March 15, 
2023 meeting.  The notice included the Agenda (including a time set for nominations), date of the 
meeting, time, and location (including conference room information).   

During our Meeting of March 15th, the following members were nominated: 

 

PRESIDENT-Juan Fernandez (unopposed) 
VICE PRESIDENT-Juliet White (unopposed) 
SECRETARY-Sheera Glass (unopposed) 
TREASURER-Thomas Orawiec (unopposed) 
 
CHAPTER CHAIRS (9) 
       1. Claim Specialists (Transit Authority Law Dept.)- Veronica Julien (unopposed) 
       2. Claim Specialists (Comptroller’s Office)- Mohammad Raziul Islam (unopposed) 
       3. Human Rights Specialists - Francisca Leopold (unopposed) 
       4. Special Consultants (Mental Health Standards and Services)- Raisa Abad 
(unopposed) 
       5. Research Assistants & Title Examiners-James Whooley (unopposed) 
       6. Public Records Aides, Dept. Librarians and SCA -Gina Meyers (unopposed) 
       7. NY Law School-Rodney Russell (unopposed) 
       8. Sodexo (HHC) -Sandra Gilchrist (unopposed) 
       9. Claims Specialists/NYC Law Dept - Office of the Corp. Counsel, H+H, NYCHA-                 
Ernestine Bell (unopposed) 
 
DELEGATES TO DC 37 (4)* 
 
        1. Thomas Orawiec 
        2. James Whooley 
        3. Sheera Glass 
        4. Juliet White 

     
 
DELEGATE TO CENTRAL LABOR COUNCIL (1) 
 
         1. Juliet White (unopposed) 
 
TRUSTEES (2) 
 
         1. Melvin Ford (unopposed) 
         2. Allen Holmes (unopposed) 

 

 

All nominees accepted their nominations and were sworn in jointly for office.    



 

*The Delegates to District Council 37 office received five nominations.  The election committee 
announced that an election for the Delegates to District Council 37 was to take place in accordance with 
Local 154’s signed agreement with The American Arbitration Association (AAA).  The next day, March 16, 
2023, Earnestine Bell, one of the nominees to District Council 37, reached out to the election committee 
to withdraw her nomination.  AAA was notified via email that an election was no longer needed.      

This concludes my report.  Please let us know if you have any questions.  Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

The Election Committee 


